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Dear REDACTED
Freedom of Information Request 

Thank you for your email of 22 July 2014 requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).  You requested: 

“Please would you attach, with a response, any and all prepared media statements or press releases that were not made public, or published, within the last 12 months.

This would include any press releases, statements from officials, and responses to anticipated media enquiries that were pre-prepared, and any other sort of statement that would fall under the category of ‘media release’ that was never released into the public domain for any reason, for example, because the media enquiry was never made.

I would appreciate if the information be sent to me with the date of the individual release, and the particular individual that the statements or any quotes should be attributed to.”
I can confirm that the Office of the Advocate General does hold information relevant to your request.

Section 12 of the Freedom of Information Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit. The limit has been specified in the Freedom of Information and Data Protection (Appropriate Limit and Fees) Regulations 2004. For central government the appropriate limit is set at £600. This represents the estimated cost of one or more persons spending 24 working hours engaged in determining whether the Department holds the information, and locating, retrieving and extracting it. 

I estimate that it will take considerably more than 24 working hours to locate, retrieve and extract the information sought in the  request. This is because we would require to manually locate the information, which it is calculated could be contained in any of over 7300 emails for 2014 alone. The Office of the Advocate General would not normally be the originating department of any information, so we would need in each individual case to check with that department whether the media statement had actually been released.  In these circumstances we are not obliged under the Act to comply with your request. You may therefore wish to refine your request to narrow its scope to bring it within the appropriate limit. 

You may, if dissatisfied with the treatment of your request, ask the Office of the Advocate General  to conduct an internal review of its decision.  The internal review will be conducted by someone other than the person who took the initial decision.  Requests for internal review should be addressed to the Information Officer, Office the Advocate General, Victoria Quay, Edinburgh, EH6 6QQ.

If following the internal review you remain dissatisfied with the treatment of your request by OAG then you may take your complaint to the Information Commissioner, whose address is Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF.  Details of the complaints procedure can be found here:
 http://www.ico.gov.uk/complaints/freedom_of_information.aspx 
Yours sincerely,


